Dear Sister Pam,

I can’t tell you how delighted I was when Jude said you rang. Your support, acceptance & prayers are invaluable to the young people who belong to the boxing club. The club continues to have older, professional people involved who are excellent, (& often the missing) mentors & examples for these youngsters. Robert Abbott has just had his first successful professional fight in Sydney. The night you rang he had just been told a lump in his neck was not cancer. They as a group have decided that your prayers are a very positive, helpful addition to their lives.

Thanks for you support to me personally,it is very much appreciated.  
